

Agreed report to the parents of TPS following Board of Management meeting on November 10th, 2020

Board members: Nuala Mcguinn, Fr Pat Farragher, Brenda Mcgovern, Declan Burke, Selene Fleming, Malachy Molloy, Loraine Burke

- Our Board of Management has a new Chairperson-Nuala Mcguinn. Nuala brings huge experience and vast knowledge of the education sector to the role. She was the community representative on the BOM and always brought a well-rounded perspective to every debate. Her passion for our school to be a success, coupled with her leadership skills ensures that TPS is in very safe hands.
- We wish to thank our outgoing Chairperson-John G Davin. He served as Chairperson
 for the past year and he hugely believed in our school and wanted to ensure stability
 as we embarked on our journey together. John brought such knowledge, such
 experience and such calmness to our Board. He will be hugely missed, but as a
 community of TPS we have been exceptionally fortunate to have had him at the helm
 in our initial stages.
- The BOM wished to acknowledge the massive efforts made by the staff of Trinity Primary School in creating a safe and secure environment since our return in September. The Board wished to thank staff for effectively supporting the children during these unprecedented times.
- The Board heard of the positive feedback to the short video circulated to parents in advance of the reopening of the school. The Management Board together with the Staff wish to acknowledge and thank parents for their cooperation in the implementation of new Covid-related policies and procedures designed to make Trinity Primary School safe for all.
- The BOM welcomed the Department of Education's commitment to come to visit our new school site in December to finalise drawings before the appointment of a Design Team to the project.
- The BOM welcomed the increase in our SNA allocation and commended those involved in securing the increase.
- The following policies were ratified
 - -Children's Safeguarding Statement
 - -Critical Incident policy
 - -Enrolment Policy

•	The next Bo	oard of Manage	ement meeting	will take place	on January 26	th. 2020.